COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday Jan 10, 2012
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 3rd Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
In attendance: H. LaCortiglia, E. Davidson, J. DiMento, R. Tabot, P. Nelson
Meeting is called to order at: 7:36pm
Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills 

Seconded by E. Davidson
Motion carries –unanimously
· Bills:
	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Reimbursement 
	$31.47 
	n/a
	12/05/11 

	Reimbursement 
	$96.80 
	n/a
	12/05/11

	Reimbursement
	 
	$29.34 
	n/a
	12/15/11 

	NMT Corp.
	 
	$1,861.09 
	46809
	10/31/11

	Meyer Tree
	 
	361.00 
	21010
	11/29/11


· Project Suggestion Reviews


The CPC begins to conduct reviews of the Project Suggestions that have been received for this year. Contact Persons explain the details of the following four Project Suggestions:
· Rowley Landing ( Kimberly Whitworth, Esq and James Senoir, Esq)
J. DiMento briefly explains about the history of the Landing and how Georgetown residents no longer are allowed to use the landing as a boat launch since the late 80’s. K. Whitworth and J. Senior explain the researched history of the landing that they performed. The conclusion is that the landing; thatch bank and the clam flats are owned by Rowley and Georgetown “In Common” as was originally ordered by the MA Legislature when Georgetown and Rowley separated. The Park and Rec commission will take this information to the Board of Selectmen to find out what the next steps will be. 
The amount of the CPC project request is unknown at this time until it is determined what the Board of Selectmen wishes to do, and an estimate of the possible legal costs can be determined by Town Counsel. 
· Housing Authority Community Building
Diane Jodoin, Administrator of the Georgetown Housing Authority explains about the need for the project and the details of the support that is being asked for. The community building that this work is being requested for was built in 1973. Many things are failing now.  
Below are the estimates provided by Diane:
Looking to update 7 AC and heating units ($60,000)
(Jim DiMento states that there may be more effective units that would do the job.)
Update the Exit Signs (incandescent to LED – $1000.00)
34 Incandescent ceiling fixtures should be changed to florescent ($7000)
16 T-12 lamps to be  changed to T-8 style ($3200.00)
Add a dishwasher ($2500.)
Replace two entry doors ($4500.)
Add an additional interior door ($500)
Repair exterior railing ($500)
Replace floor of the entry ($17,000)
Diane submits a sheet of paper that lists these and specifies the total of the amount as being 84,200.00.

R. Talbot questions the calculation of that total amount. 

(Actual total of the items is: $96,200.00)
Diane is asked to provide estimates from an RFP for the AC/Heating units
(Project Reviews, Cont.)

· Housing Authority Invasives removal and Storm Door installation
Diane Jodoin from the Housing Authority:
States that DHCD recommends the removal of 60 trees throughout the complex for safety reasons.

Diane has received one estimate for the removal. ($54,000)

She will get more estimates and forward them to the CPCP

Also, 15 storm doors need to be installed in the residential units throughout the complex. 

The estimate for that work is $350 per door. ($5250.00 Total)
· A.H. Trust Suggestion
Charles Waters from the Affordable Housing Trust explains the request for a grant of 200K to further the creation of Affordable Housing in town and the furtherance of the Trust’s Housing Production Plan goals. Charles mentions 2 “buydowns” that need to be made soon in order that that the deed riders for the Affordable units can be brought up to date. (To insure that the Affordability of the properties is protected.)
· Correspondence 
· CP-2 and A-4 forms from Town Accountant have been submitted to and approved by DOR. The CPC Members are provided with copies.
· Future meeting dates of the Committee:

   Tuesday, January 24, 2012 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

   Tuesday, February 14, 2012 at 7:30 PM Town hall 3rd floor meeting room

   Tuesday, February 28, 2012 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

   Tuesday, March 13, 2012 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

   Tuesday, March 27, 2012 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

   Tuesday, April 10, 2012 (PIM) at 7:30 PM Town hall 3rd floor meeting room

Motion by J. DiMento to adjourn 
Seconded by R. Talbot
Motion carries - unanimously 

Meeting is adjourned at 9:07pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2012.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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